

Uintah City News December 2022

Uintah, 2191 East 6550 South, Uintah, UT 84405 www.UintahCity.com m.mortensen@uintahcity.com (O) 801-479-4130 (F) 801-476-7269



FROM THE MAYOR'S DESK...

I hope you all had a Happy Thanksgiving!

HOLIDAY SEASON The city will not have a giving tree at the city office this year. Please consider other ways to brighten the holiday season for family, friends and others.

WATER Thanks for conserving water this year. We hope to get enough snow this winter to provide for our needs. Water projects i.e., tanks and vault work, will start in the spring. Thanks to Council Member Bell for all the work she has done to improve the city's

water system.

ROADS Please consider this as the yearly request to not park on the roads, so public works can plow snow. We have already had snowplow issues so be patient after snowstorms. Jeff, Tim and Broc will do the best they can to clear the roads.

PAYMENTS We are trying to make it easier to pay your bills to the city. Please contact city staff to see if it will work for you.

CEMETERY Please read Council Member Smith's article concerning WREATHES ACROSS AMERICA.

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR

Thanks for making Uintah a great place to live!

Gordon Cutler



CITY COUNCILOR BELL

Due to the shift in billing dates, there wasn't a newsletter for November. I'm guessing most people won't feel too sad over this loss, but if anyone feels cheated, please call and we can chat about all the exciting things that went on in November.

CULINARY WATER

*** WE OFFER AUTOPAY AND PAPERLESS BILLING! ***

You can now create an account to see your current and past water usage as well as pay your bill online. This is a great tool not only for your convenience but also a way to

gauge/compare your usage and aid with conservation. While you're signing up, consider going paperless. Paperless offers many benefits, cost saving to the city, ease for viewing and paying your utility bill, most importantly less paper waste. Don't worry, you won't miss a single thought provoking, informative and inspirational newsletter because they will safely be delivered to the email address supplied when you sign up to go paperless.

100th UDAY CELEBRATION

This year is going to be big! If you're wondering right now "I wonder if they'd like my help?" the answer is "Yes!". Come be part of this historic event, there are many ways to participate and contribute. Call, text or stop by City Hall for more information.

Bell continued...

A MESSAGE FROM BONNEVILLE COMMUNITIES THAT CARE

Did you know that in Nov-Dec more liquor is sold in Utah than all other months? Be sure you are taking steps to keep your underage children away from any alcohol you have in your home. Please do not buy or give underage children alcohol. "While parents may think they're keeping their kids in a safe environment, drinking at home doesn't prevent the harm to developing brains or potential addiction. In addition, children who get alcohol from parents have double the likelihood of binge drinking when unsupervised." (National Institute of Health)

For more information, resources, and ideas on how to keep your child alcohol free while they are underage, visit our partners at Parents Empowered at: https://parentsempowered.org/how/chat-set-rules/ Happy holidays!

BONNEVILLE Communities That Care

Merry Christmas to everyone, hope the holidays are good to you. Thank you,

Kristi Bell



UTILITY CLERK/PUBLIC WORKS – BROC GRESHAM

There have been a lot of questions about Xpress bill pay that we would like to clarify at this time. It is no cost at all to simply sign up and check your utility/water account through Xpress bill pay. You can see what your monthly payment amount is, as well as check your water usage with the previous months chart. There are fees associated with making payments to your utility account through Xpress bill pay: There is a \$1.00 fee if you choose to make the payments through a checking account. There is 3% charge plus \$0.50 for a payment made with a credit card. Xpress bill pay is simply set up for convenience, but we also

still accept cash, checks and credit card payments at the Uintah City Hall.

We would also like to thank all of you that have opted into paperless billing. Saving our earth one tree at a time. As always if you have any other questions feel free to call.



CITY COUNCILOR SMITH

Our Cemetery has been selected as one of the WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA ceremony sites again this year. We have the honor to recognize our Veterans buried in the Uintah Cemetery with a wreath placed at their marker. If you would like to participate this year, the Ceremony will be held at the cemetery on December the 17th beginning at 9:00 a.m. Wreaths will be provided at no charge. You can personally place a beautiful holiday wreath on your loved one's marker. The Veteran's graves will all be marked with white crosses for easy access. It is a wonderful addition to our holiday traditions.

Please come and participate this year. You will be glad you did.

Jerry Smith

City Contact List

Mayor Gordon Cutler (801) 476-0356 or (801) 726-0613 mayorcutler@uintahcity.com

<u>City Council Members</u> Kristi Bell

(435) 757-2444 k.bell@uintahcity.com

Michelle Roberts (801) 388-0810 m.roberts@uintahcity.com

Dave Boothe (801) 479-4595 d.boothe@uintahcity.com

Jerry Smith (801) 476-7502 or (801) 209-2595 j.smith@uintahcity.com

Sheriff Dispatch: (801) 629-8221

Weber Fire District

Chief Paul Sullivan (801)782-3580 ext. 202 Fire Marshall David Reed (801) 782-3580 ext. 205

City Recorder

Michelle Mortensen (801) 479-4130 m.mortensen@uintahcity.com

Court Clerk

Christie Blackner (801) 479-4130 c.blackner@uintahcity.com

Public Works/Maintenance

Jeff Holden (801) 388-3558 j.holden@uintahcity.com

Tim Kendell (801) 479-4130

Utility Clerk/Public Works

Broc Gresham (801) 479-4130 b.gresham@uintahcity.com

Animal Control

Office (801) 399-8244 or emergency (801) 629-8221 Hours – Monday – Friday 8 am - 5 pm, Saturday 8 am to Noon.

Blue Stakes

Dial 811, (800) 662-4111 or (801) 208-2100 Monday-Friday 7am to 5 pm

Building Inspector:

Jeff Monroe (801) 479-4130 or (801) 395-8288

Cemetery:

Stephanie Howell (801) 814-1262

(801) 814-1262 Abby Stuart showell@xmission.com (801) 479-4130

uintahcity@uintahcity.com

Park Reservations

(801) 479-4130